

The Misconsin Early Austangers

"A FEW TO PRESERVE THE BEST"

"The Reedbag"

September 10, 1981

FROM THE PRES.

WOW! What a wonderful month August was for us Mustangers. Starting with the Ralley on August 8th, through the Dunbar-Goodman trip on the 22-23, we had one good time after another. Look for Kelley Beauparland's fine commentary later in this newsletter. Kelley is our official "Special Events Editor" as of August 1st. (I'll bet she did not know a title came with the job). We are all looking ahead to a nice Fall and Winter with the club. Keep on Stangin'!

Dick Doria

THE MEETING AUGUST 31, 1981

Our meeting had many good reports aired under "Old Business". Dave Yahn reported on the Ralley, which was very exciting even with conservative attendance. Bill Moy and his wife were the winners. Dick Doria gave a short report on the Lebanon Parade which was very good with much attention given to our entries. Nice People! Bob Wroblewski made some comments on our excellent 2nd Annual Club Picnic. Thanks again to Bob W., Norm Kadow and Dick Strack for the nice job. Dick and Bob Z. gave a rundown on the Dunbar-Goodman trip. Lots of relaxed driving, good scenery and, of course, FOOD! The initial deposits were taken for our October 17th Algoma-Door County Trip. Dick Doria and Bob Beauparland are organizing that one. Any latecomers interested? There still might be a chance, call Dick at 761-2267 SOON! And finally, after three months of hard work and super participation, Judy Kurth is officially named "Corresponding Secretary".

Under "New Business" we made note of and had information available on many activities through the early part of September. Phone lists were given out to those interested. Also, many people seem to be interested in the club jackets. We will be making an order early in October, so sign up at the September 28 meeting will be necessary. Price will be around \$25 including your name on the front and the club logo on the back. After the meeting, we had a small party for Dave and Jackie Yahn, our newlyweds who are going to Texas to live. We'll miss them. They contributed much during their short time with us.

Remember, Club T-Shirts and Window Decals are available at every meeting and event. Support Your Club!

September 10, 1981 Page Two

NEXT MEETING:

September 28, 1981 - 7:30 p.m. - Monday Night - at Wauwatosa

Savings & Loan - 27th and College Avenue

Please Welcome the following members to our Club:

0070

0073

0072

Larry Griebenow

Tom LaPine

Scott Moen

KELLEY'S CORNER

Our First Gimmick Ralley - August 8th

What a shame! Only 9 members and one non-member turned out for our FIRST Gimmick Ralley. But it was a new experience and a big challenge for those of us who were there.

The cars were started 2 minutes apart on a journey through Greendale, following directions, looking for signs and objects to fill in a sheet of 37 questions. It didn't take long for drivers and navigators alike to become rather confused and start back-tracking or going in circles. (What we wouldn't give for a compass!)

After an hour of fum, the last car arrived at the finish. Dave totalled scores and figured times, which were all very close. Our winner was Bill Moy and his navigator-wife, Joy, with the maximum 130 points, and a time of 43 minutes. They were presented with a beautiful trophy, and everyone who showed will receive a dash plaque for rememberance.

If was a great time for everyone and a good way to earn money for the club. It was our first ralley, and plans are already in the making for another.

Much thanks goes to Dave Yahn and Jim Burnside for their time in organizing the ralley and giving us all a GREAT time.

The Lebanon Parade - August 9th

A nice Sunday country drive brought our caravan to the little town of Lebanon, Wisconsin. The town had a parade and festival to celebrate their 100th Birthday and their Fire Department's 50th Birthday. We were invited to show off our "Ponies", which were right at home among their Shetlands and Morgans. There was free beer before and after the parade, and lots of Mustang talk between members and prospectives.

Thank to the 13 members who showed, and much thanks to Wayne Witte for setting everything up.

Our 2nd Annual Club Picnic - August 16th

August really was a fun filled month for our club! Included was our 2nd Annual Club Picnic. The weather was threatening but no one let the clouds scare them. (Except maybe a few convertible owners).

Everyone had a super time playing volleyball and baseball, and just meeting new friends.

<u>Dunbar Trip - August 22nd-23rd</u>

Boy, we sure turned a lot of heads as our herd of Mustangs galloped through the little country towns on the way to Dunbar.

We arrived at our destination after about a 4 hour drive and unloaded our luggage at the motel. Everyone stretched their legs awhile and then it was back on the road to Goodman, and a quick tour of the town where Sharon Doria grew up. We had a lovely visit with Sharon's family who served us coffee and delicious home-backed snacks.

Then off to beautiful Goodman Park where we all enjoyed the fantastic Strong Falls on the Peshtigo River. Nature is so beautiful!

On the way back to the motel, Bob Zimmerman should have had a hunting license. He almost brought home some venison.

Back at the motel, we cleaned up and got ready to put on the feedbag. After a superb dinner, we were treated to a slide show of past trips and events. Wonderful Memories!

We all stumbled out of the Hay and had breakfast about 8:30 Sunday morning. Then it was time to ready the ponies for the ride home.

"Black Pony" had a small problem with a leaky heater core, but our "Pres." performed simple by-pass surgery. The patient recovered fully and we were on our way again.

We took our time and stopped to eat in DePere. We also stopped in on a friend of Dick's in Neenah.

Once in Milwaukee County our herd began to break up. It was sad to see everyone go their own way, but we'll be together again soon for our trip to Door County.

- CLASSIFIEDS -

FOR SALE: 1966 Coupe, Emberglo, P.S., P.B., A.C., Automatic, 289, Dual Exhaust, Pony Interior. \$3,000.00. Kevin Spaight = 878-1012 = Union Grove

FOR SALE: Black '65 Dash Pad, Beautiful Condition - In Original Box = \$40.00.

Bob Seinfeld = 352-9538

September 10, 1981 Page Four

- ONE MORE CLASSIFIED -

FOR SALE: '65 Mustang "K" Fastback, completely stripped and rusted, valid

title and hulk = \$300.00. Hypo-289 Parts; Fan \$100, Headers \$150, Valve Covers \$30, '65 Mustang 9" Rear End Complete \$150, '65 4 Speed

White Console \$65, Complete White Fastback Interior.

Pete Gitzel = 414-321-5475

To Place an Ad: Call Bob at 466-6818.

Wayne's Sales & Service I-94 & 26 - North 1 mile

Mustangs Our Specialty

New & Used Ford Parts 200 Mustangs on Hand for Parts & Rebuilding Used Mustangs For Sale at all times

Economical Used Cars Sold

[414] 699-2429

Warie Witte

BUSINESS CARD ADS

\$5 PER INSERTION \$45 PER YEAR

Added Calendar of Events

September	r
12&13	-Grand Marsh, Wisc 5th Annual Lions Unique Antique Review
	Old Car Show & Swap Meet
12&13	-Milw, WiscRank & Son Buick Special Interest Car Show
13	-Merrill, Wisc 2nd Annual Car Show
13	-Oshkosh, Wisc Central Wisc. Auto Collector Ltd. Harvest Fest.
27	-Lake Geneva, Wisc4th Annual Classic Car Rally around the
	lake to benefit American Cancer Society
27	-Menomonie, Wisc 2nd Fall Swap Meet & Car Show
27	-Weyauwega, Wisc 21st Annual Horse & Buggy Days Celebration
	Car Show & Swap Meet